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May 11, 2023 6:00 PM
Meeting held remotely


Call to Order:  Board of Finance Chair Michael Imber called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  Attendees were Vice Chair Rone Baldwin, Theresa Brasco, Jeffrey Farr, Finance Director Rick Darling.  Amy Gare, Jeffrey Goldstein, and Maxwell Rosenthal had excused absences due to travel.  Mr. Imber noted that the four members present constituted a valid quorum for the meeting.
  
Executive Session to discuss school security issues:  Mr. Imber called for a motion to enter into executive session for the purpose of discussing school security.  Invited to attend were BOF members, BOE Chair Steve Ezzes, WPS Finance Director Phil Cross, and WPS Superintendent Lisa Barbiero.  Also on the call was WPD Chief Ed Henion and Captain Matt Brodacki.  Mr. Baldwin made the motion, seconded by Mr. Farr.  Motion passed unanimously.  The executive session commenced at 6:02 pm and ended at 7:09 pm.	

The public portion of the Board of Finance meeting reconvened at 7:09 pm.
Discussion and Decision regarding the annual suspense list from the Tax Collector.  Cathleen Neblett, Tax Collector:  Ms. Neblett updated the BOF on the proposed list of $52,731.86 worth of Real Estate, Motor Vehicle and Personal Property tax bills which she had determined to be uncollectible.  Ms. Neblett recommended that these bills be transferred to the suspense list.  Approval of the transfer to suspense is in compliance with state statute.  Mr. Imber had questions on the approximate $6,400 Real Estate bills for five vacant lots on Pilot Hill Road that were transferred to the Town after a failed 2018 tax sale.  Ms. Neblett confirmed that they are vacant lots.  Discussions and inquiry continued on the lack of an access way to the land for building purposes. Mr. Imber requested  a follow up on the possibility of an easement on the access road to the lots, and estimated value of the lots for possible resale.  
Mr. Imber also discussed $24,033.85 in personal property tax bills due from the now-defunct Peters Weston Market.  Discussions continued on the personal property that the town has possession of and discussions were held regarding the sale of the equipment which could be used to recover the unpaid taxes.  Mr. Darling explained that an attempt to auction was made last year but failed.  Mr. Imber suggested that the Town consider retaining a professional auctioneer to sell the equipment on a contingency.  
Mr. Imber called for a motion to approve the proposed list of outstanding bills to be transferred to the annual suspense list and deemed uncollectable totaling $52,731.86.  Mr. Baldwin made the motion, seconded by Ms Brasco.   Motion passed unanimously.  
Discussion regarding the Town financial update and forecast.  Rick Darling, Finance Director:  Mr. Darling gave an update on General Fund Year End Highlights for FY 2022-2023 and discussed slight adjustments.  Tax revenues are the same as forecasted, investment income is forecasted higher than budgeted due to increases in short term yields.   Town Clerk and building permits are higher due to strong demand in the local real estate market and building activity. Mr. Darling gave an update on general revenue.  On expenditures, Mr. Darling explained that health insurance had a slight positive variance and is contributing to a surplus.  The BOS budget reflects a $34,229 surplus compared to the revised budget.   The BOE reflects a forecasted surplus of $300,000. The fund balance is forecasted at $20,262,224 (25.4% of the adopted FY 24 budget).  An adjusted fund balance forecasted based on the pending adoption of the Land Mobile Radio project $4.5 million supplemental would translate to a fund balance of 19.8%.  If the appropriation is passed by the town and the grant funding of $1.5 million is received the fund balance would be 21.6%.  

Discussion regarding upcoming Board of Finance initiatives and the formation of summer study groups.  Mike Imber, BOF Chairman:  Mr. Imber led a discussion of upcoming proposed BOF initiatives and formation of summer study groups.  Mr. Imber discussed project tasks to be undertaken and discussions continued for the formation of groups: 
Procurement Policy – collaboration with TOW officials to update the procurement and RFP process for the BOS, BOE and Police.  The goal is to collaborate with town officials on these policies.  
Special Appropriation Protocols -  formalize and document the process for special appropriations that are approved by the BOF.  The goal is to develop standard application elements and back up protocols with a procurement group.
Cash Flow Forecasting – Collaborate with TOW and BOE on evaluating current cash flows forecasting methodology .
Update key financial ratio analysis – re-calculate key financial ratios used in Moody’s bond rating methodology which was updated in November 2022. 
Approval of minutes from the April 19th special meeting, April 19th special joint meeting, and May 1st special meeting:  Mr. Imber asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the April 19th special meeting and the April 19th special joint meeting.  Ms. Brasco abstained due to her absence at the April 19th meeting.  Mr. Imber noted that the due to the abstention there was a lack of a quorum for voting on the April 19th special meeting minutes and the special joint meeting minutes will be approved at the next BOF meeting.  Mr. Imber asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the May 1st special meeting.  Motion was made by Mr. Farr, seconded by Mr. Baldwin.  Motion passes unanimously.
New Business.  Mr. Imber called for a motion to discuss any new business.  No motion was made.
Adjourn.  Motion to adjourn made by Mr. Farr, seconded by Ms. Brasco.  Meeting adjourned at 7:59 pm.

Minutes Submitted By:  Shawn Amato, Recording Secretary.



